
 

 

 

 

 

September 29, 2014 

 

CERTIFIED MAIL – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

 

Comspan 

Attn: Mary Roberts 

278 N.W. Garden Valley Blvd 

Roseburg, OR 97470 

 

Re: Retransmission Consent Election for Bandon, Coquille, Myrtle Point, and Reedsport, OR 

      KOBI TV, Medford, OR/Medford/Klamath Falls DMA 

 

Dear Ms. Roberts: 

 

By letter dated August 19, 2014, you were advised that we intended to elect must carry for television station KOBI 

TV, Medford, Oregon on your cable system serving the communities listed above (including any communities not 

specifically listed but served by the same system, the “Cable System”).  That letter was sent in error and should be 

disregarded as void.  This notice supersedes the prior letter in all respects. 

 

This is to advise you that, pursuant to Section 325(b) of the Communications Act and Section 76.64 of the rules of 

the Federal Communications Commission, KOBI TV elects retransmission consent for the Cable System for the 

three year cycle beginning January 1, 2015. 

 

You are hereby granted consent, subject to the terms of this letter, to retransmit the primary signal of KOBI, 

including all program-related material, as broadcast on main channel 5, over the Cable System without material 

degradation, interruption or alteration (except as otherwise required by law) on the basic level of service on cable 

channel 5 and our HD preferably on channel 305.  Carriage of the station’s signal shall be done in accordance with 

the terms of the FCC rules applicable to the carriage of stations electing mandatory carriage rights.  This consent is 

limited to retransmission of KOBI’s digital broadcast primary signal on the Cable System for the private home 

viewing of the digital signals by consumers using analog or digital television sets connected by wire to the Cable 

System.  In no event shall you authorize or enable viewing of the Station’s digital signals by or over any other 

distribution technology, including without limitation Internet, mobile media, or on an “authenticated” basis.   

 

Carriage of KOBI’s signal by the Cable System beginning January 1, 2015 shall constitute acceptance of the terms 

of this letter.  This consent shall continue through December 31, 2017, provided KOBI may terminate consent upon 

forty-five day’s written notice. 

 

We will be pleased to cooperate with you to help provide the best possible service to your subscribers.  Please do not 

hesitate to contact me if you have any questions on this matter. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

Robert L. Wise 

Vice President and General Manager 

 

cc: Station Public Inspection File 


